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We acknowledge that we are in Treaty 1 territory, and that the land is the traditional lands of the Anishinabe 
and Dakota Nations, and the homeland of the Métis Nation 

 

 

 

FROM THE MINISTER – Lent 2023 
 

I used to have a dog - a big lab with lots of energy who required a good walk three times a day.  During 

the snows of winter, I began to think about how walking in the snow can teach us about our walk of faith.  

Sometimes the going can be pretty heavy.  In fact, one may be tempted to give up!   But we can’t hide in 

our houses forever; sometimes we have to venture out to face adversity. 

 

As you no doubt know, breaking trail can be hard work.  First thing in the morning, it can feel as if no one 

has ever gone this way before.  The early walker is a pioneer finding their way.  And the early walker’s 

trail often becomes a gift to the next walker.  Making new tracks is so much harder than following 

previously existing ones. 

 

When slogging thru heavy snow, it is wonderful to find other footprints in which to follow.  It’s important 

that the tracks be going in the same direction as you are headed – even better if the other walker has 

similar foot size and stride length.  And if one goes the same route, it is possible to follow one’s own 

tracks – all the better! 

 

One evening, I found some tracks I thought were my own and happily followed them.  Suddenly, I found 

myself in someone else’s driveway.  The tracks went up to their front door!  They were not my tracks at 

all!  I had been following the mail carrier’s tracks.  Because of my inattention, I was far from where I 

wanted to go.  Following someone else’s tracks, led me to a different path.  In fact, I almost reached 

another person’s goal. 

 

One day I had to trek across the back yard to get to the composter at the back of the garden.  On the way, 

the dog dropped a stick at my feet for me to throw.  So, I took a step forward to pick up the stick.  The 

dog went romping off to fetch it and bring it back. But she did not bring directly to my feet.  So, I took 

another step and picked up the stick.  We had fun playing fetch in the snow.  Eventually I got to the 

composter.  The next time I went to the composter, I followed my tracks from the last time – but instead 

of the straight path from the back door to the composter, I followed the zigzag, deviating trail of the first 

time – a longer path than heading directly to my goal - all because it was easier to follow the trail I had 

already broken.  But it was kind of confusing because there were lots of other foot prints from the dog in 

the back yard and other shapes in the snow.  My previous tracks were obscured by thrown snow balls, 

snow sliding off trees and animal tracks.  But by keeping my eye on the composter, I could get there. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS 
 

a) Regularly-scheduled events: 

 - Bible study - Tuesday evenings at 7:00 - by Zoom 

 - Finance & Maintenance Committee - 2nd Wednesday of the month, 6:30 p.m. - by Zoom 

 - Session meetings - 4th Thursday of the month, 7:00 p.m. - by Zoom 

 - Men’s Breakfasts - Every other Saturday at 9:00 a.m.  Check the weekly Announcements Sheet 

for dates. 

 

 

b) One-time events: 

 - Communion Sunday – March 26
th

  

 - Maundy Thursday & Communion – April 6
th

 at 6:00 p.m. 

 - Good Friday service - Friday, April 7
th

 at 10:30 a.m. 

 - Easter Sunday – April 9
th

  

 - Christian Family Sunday & Mother’s Day– May 14
th

  

   

 

If our goal is to reach the chief purpose of human beings: to glorify God and enjoy Him forever, how 

will we get there?  We can follow Jesus’ who shows us the way.  We can read the Bible and seek 

God’s will in prayer.  To enjoy God forever reminds us of promised eternal life made possible 

through Jesus Christ.  We can think and act like Jesus.  This might mean we have to change our 

habitual patterns, follow another route, even break trail.  But as long as we can keep our eyes on the 

goal – bringing glory to God we will reach our destination.   

 

And isn’t life a lot like that?  If we take our eyes off our goal, we may not take the direct route.  We 

may follow a path made by someone else and end up far from our chosen goal.  And even if we 

follow our own path, it is so much easier to go the way we went before than to strike out in a new 

direction.  I used to get lost on the way to someone’s house.  After a time, unless I was careful, the 

route I took when I was lost and needed to get unlost WAS the route I took to the house! 

 

This makes me think of our life goals and our habits.  If we keep on doing the same thing as we have 

always done, we may be taking the long way round to get to our goal.  If we follow another person, 

we may reach their goal instead of ours.  What kind of goals do you have?  How do you make sure 

you reach them – especially when the going is heavy? 

 

If our goal is to reach the chief purpose of human beings: to glorify God and enjoy Him forever, how 

will we get there?  We can follow Jesus’ who shows us the way.  We can read the Bible and seek 

God’s will in prayer.  To enjoy God forever reminds us of promised eternal life made possible 

through Jesus Christ.  We can think and act like Jesus.  This might mean we have to change our 

habitual patterns, follow another route, even break trail.  But as long as we can keep our eyes on the 

goal – bringing glory to God we will reach our destination.  My prayer for all of us is that when the 

going gets heavy, we will keep our eyes fixed on Jesus and not miss our goal. 
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EASTER ENVELOPE 
 

For those who receive a printed copy of the 

Newsletter, the annual Easter Offering 

envelope is enclosed with it.  For those who 

receive their Newsletter by e-mail, the Easter 

envelope is being mailed out separately.   

 

COMMUNION 
 

 

Our Lent Communion service will be held on 

Sunday, March 26
th

, 2023.   

 
 

FINANCE & MAINTENANCE 
 

There is nothing new to report from the Finance and Maintenance Committee. Please continue 

to pray for the church. 

 

SESSION NEWS 
Since the December newsletter, Session has met twice, in January and February.  Our next meeting 

will be March 23. 

Most of Session’s business is fairly routine. The biggest thing that we have had to address is dividing 

up responsibilities for routine tasks now that Rev. John Zondag is no longer our minster.  Our Interim 

Moderator, Rev. Laura Hargrove has taken on the other big task, finding people to lead services on 

Sundays.    

I want thank all of our Session members for helping out in our current circumstances.  I also want to 

thank those of you who continue to support our Church.  God bless you all. 
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SHARPE SISTERS CONCERT 
 

Our fifth annual Sharpe Sisters concert will be held on Thursday, 2 May, at 7:00.  Tickets are $15, and will 

be available from Lisa Sneesby, Charlie Clifford, and John Zondag. 

 

 

 

FINANCES: 
 

  JANUARY ï FEBRUARY   2023 

 

FINANCES:  

 INCOME RECEIVED: 11,934.78 

 EXPENSES PAID:        8,721.33 

 SURPLUS (DEFICIT):     3,213.45 

Included in the above income is:   $5,000.00 from the Endowment Fund 

PRESBYTERIANS SHARING ï Total Allocation for 2023 is  $2,000.00 
 DONATIONS RECEIVED: 590.00 

        

FUNDRAISING:   

 INCOME:  1,085.00 

 EXPENSES:      532.37 

  SURPLUS:     552.63 

 

Summary of the surplus (deficit) ï the amounts are included in the above year to date 

information:  

 

  Spring Dinner  

  Fall Supper  

  Meal In A Bowl 841.80 

  Catering  

  Supplies (289.17) 

 

 Your support for our fundraising is appreciated 

 

 

. 

 

 

ANNUAL MEETING 
 Our Annual Meeting was held on Sunday, February 26

th
. The various reports in the Annual 

Report were adopted, as was the proposed budget for this year. 

 We accepted an allocation of $2,200 for Presbyterians Sharing for 2023.  By doing so, we 

commit to contributing this amount this year.   

 Keith Kelly and Lisa Sneesby were re-appointed to the Endowment Committee for a further 3-

year term, and Brian Yeo was re-appointed a Congregational Trustee for a further 2-year term.   
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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH ENDOWMENT  

FINANCIAL STATEMENT ï February 28, 2023  
 

REVENUE:              MONTH              Y-T-D 

                                  
High Interest Saving Account – Stride CU          51.90               93.43  

Investment Interest – Stride CU                                                                                     

Share Dividend – Stride CU                                                                                                          

Investment Redeemed – Stride CU                                                                                                             

Memorial Gifts                                                    40.00                          

Honour Gifts                                                                                                                               

Offering Envelopes                                             10.00                     70.00                      

TOTAL REVENUE                                61.90                          203.43 

 

EXPENSES: 
 

Bank Charges – Stride CU                                                                                                        

Investment Purchase                                                                                                          

Finance & Maintenance                                          5,000.00                          5,000.00                                             

 Miscellaneous                                                                                                                     

TOTAL EXPENSES                                  5,000.00                                                                                 
 

BANK: STRIDE CREDIT UNION (SCU) (Chequing Account)  
 Opening Balance:  January 1, 2023                       $  9,138.72 

  Total Revenue Year to Date                                  110.00          

  Total Expense Year to Date                               5,000.00                        

 Closing Balance: February 28, 2023                         $  4,248.72 
 

BANK: STRIDE CREDIT UNION (High Interest Saving Ac count) ïIncluded Below ** 

 Opening Balance:  January 1, 2023   $  38,619.57 

  Total Revenue – Year to Date                                   93.43 

  Total Expenses – Year to Date                                             

 Closing Balance:  February 28, 2023                       $ 38,713.00  - Included below** 

    

INVESTMENTS:  

DATE BANK  INVESTMENT          AMOUNT  PURCHASED 
April/19 SCU High Interest Saving Account**    $38,713.00   **  

Oct 31/23 Westbourne Due Oct 31/23 @1.50% 400450       1,500.00 

 

  TOTAL INVESTMENTS     $40,213.00 

 

ENDOWMENT HAS GIVEN CHURCH    $5,000.00   to date in 2023  
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CONGRATULATIONS! 
  

We are sorry that John has left but we wish him well in his retirement.  Thanks to the generous 

response to the request for donations towards a gift for John we were able to present him with an iPad 

with a cover and screen guard, an apron, a photo of a collage of pictures from the retirement coffee 

time and some cash. 

 

  
 

   
 

 

These cupcakes remind us that, as our minister, John is 

the shepherd of his flock. 

 


